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File No. 06.09.08 
January 26, 2018 

ADDENDUM NO. 1 
RFP FOR ENGINEERING DESIGN SERFICES  

FOR THE  
LOS GAMOS & OLEANDER DRAINAGE STUDY PROJECT 

  
PLEASE ACKNOWLEDGE RECEIPT OF THIS ADDENDUM BY STATING AS SUCH AS PART 
OF YOUR PROPOSAL’S COVER LETTER. 

This addendum is issued to answer questions submitted during the Question and 
Answer period of this RFP, as well as extend the proposal deadline to Friday, February 
2nd, 2018 at 2:00 pm. 
 
Questions & Answers 
 

1. What is your budget for this project?   
 Our budget for this study is $20,000. 
 

2. Is there existing hydrology or hydraulic data available?  
 No.  
 

3. Are preparation of Plans, Specifications and Estimates part of this work?  
 No.  
 

4. Is a cost estimating needed to be included in the report?  
Yes, we’d like a rough estimate, along with stated assumptions (i.e. unknown 
utility impacts, etc.).  

 
5. Do you have topography for the City more refined than the USGS?  

 No.  
 

6. What is the level of detail of your storm drain database?  
The City maintains a GIS database that includes such information as 
approximate pipe location and routing, size and material, and drainage 
direction.  The GIS also includes the names and types of structures, such as catch 
basins, pump stations, swales and gutters.  All information is approximate and 
may not be complete.  The database does not include elevation information.  
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By: 

 
Monique Fuhrman 
Cindy Ray 
Project Managers 

 


